All Saints Church Churchwardens report 2020

Carol and Brian would like to start by thanking the Congregation of All Saints for their support
throughout a difficult year.

Even though the Church hasn't always been open for Public Worship things have still been
happening. The Organ was retuned in February.

March saw the first lockdown and the Church closed but this was seen as an opportunity to give the
floor a good clean and polish. During the time the Church was closed a small display of flowers was
left outside the Church door to show to passing people that even though the Church was closed we
are still here, thank you Wendy.

The Fire Extinguishers were replaced in May with new ones that only require replacing every ten
years and do not have an annual inspection fee. June saw the installation of WIFI to enable live
streaming of services from the Church, the first of which was on June 14th. New lighting was fitted in
July, LED tubes which are brighter and less expensive to run, just in time for our first Public Worship
service in Church on 5th July. In October minor repairs were carried out to the Processional Cross
holder in the Sanctury, thanks Mike. Also, in October both the Priests Kneelers, the three long
Chancel Step Kneelers and the two long Choir Kneelers were repaired, thanks to Julie and Wendy.
Both Boilers were inspected and found to be fine.

To finish we would like to thank all who have done their bit during 2020 whether it was part of the
- Opening and Closing team, cleaning the chairs after Mass, providing flowers, cutting the grass,
tending the Altar Linens and candles.....the list goes on.

Finally, to FR Russell a very big thank you for providing us all with Services throughout 2020 from
your own home and from Church...A World-wide Live Streaming Star.



